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SHREWSBURY TOWN COUNCIL

FINANCE & GENERAL PURPOSE COMMITTEE
27 JULY 2015
Responsible Officer: Helen Ball Town Clerk
Wayfinding

1
Purpose of Report
To update member on the progress of developing a Wayfinding System for Shrewsbury
2
Background
It has been reported to members previously that the Local Enterprise Partnership has ring-fenced £200,000 towards a programme of wayfinding for Shrewsbury.
The Business Improvement District has acted as lead partner in commissioning City ID to undertake a programme of works including a Wayfinding Strategy, the development of a royalty-free map.

City ID have a proven track record of Wayfinding with clients including Moscow, New York and many of the Regional Cities in the country.

Seven Members of the Town Council met with the designers from City ID to understand the rationale for developing a wayfinding solution for Shrewsbury and earlier in the day operational members of staff were also drafted in to help with the creation of the map and what needs to be shown as they are the ones who are often asked for directions.

3
Next Steps

The first phase of the commissioned work is nearing completion but there is additional work in:

· taking that royalty-free map and creating the information needed for different locations across the town 
· preparing specifications for those individual posts/information boards
· developing the business case to present to the LEP to enable drawdown of funding
· project managing the installation
This is likely to cost somewhere in the region of £60,000.  The BID has ring-fenced half of the funding towards this work and both the Town Council and Shropshire Council have been asked to underwrite the remainder.

It is hoped that with continuity between the current phase and the next phase, we could well be in a position to see new signage installed in 2016.

Members are asked to consider allocating £15,000 towards Phase 2/3 of the Wayfinding Programme

